Town of Bremen
Conservation Commission Video Conference Call
May 7, 2025 5 pm

BCC Members Present: Ann Nesslage, chair, Susan Davis, Naomi Martin, Mary Berger
Selectman Liaison: Wendy Pieh

Visitors Present:

Coastal Rivers Liaison: Joan Ray

5:05 pm

April minutes approved as amended

Hilton OConnor Trail

Dog waste station is up and running and being used

Camera is being monitored and trail being used by regular dog walkers
Small trees across trails will need to be cut.

Field plantings doing well, other by marsh OK a few did not survive.

Have pictures of fish swimming up the brook inlet. Working on identification
Wet season requires more bog bridging

Picnic Tables . 2 Wooden tables will be placed in the cleared field.

BCC email

Would Naomi monitor? She agreed

Invasive Project

Bob Barkalow can start at the end of the month on HOC

Susie and Naomi will work on a display table at the town office lobby with graphics of
invasives and methods of control. Goal is to interest homeowners in controlling
invasives on their property

Comprehensive Plan

What is the status of grant requests etc? Organization?
Solar Committee

Would like to learn more about



Houseboat Legislation

Mary Berger following. Affects our lakes etc in Bremen

Coastal Rivers reporting

Focus on Bremen property, Pemaquid Pond Preserve. Acquired adjoining property and
will add another trail, build new bridge and expand parking lot with help of crew from
conservation corps

Request from BCC member to restore signage on Turner Road about the pull off to view
the pond

Lead poisoning of loon
Underscores need to switch from lead fishing gear.
Baseball field

BCC supports the interest in reuse of the field,

Adjourned 5:45 pm
Respectfully submitted

Susan Davis



